


MASS INTENTIONS 
Liturgy of the Hours Week II 

 

SAT., APR. 18 8:15AM +DICK MITCHELL 

SUN., APR. 19 8:00AM  +EDMUND CASSIDY 

 10:30AM +PARISHIONERS 

MON., APR. 20 8:15AM +BILL KELSO 

TUES., APR. 21 8:15AM (L) KELLY HOSKO 

WED., APR. 22 8:15AM +PEGGY O’BRIEN 

THURS., APR. 23 8:15AM +BETTY CROWTHER 

FRI., APR. 24 8:15AM  +PAUL DUMORTIER 

SAT., APR. 25 8:15AM +REV. JAMES WUERTH 

SUN., APR. 26 8:00AM  PARISHIONERS

 10:30AM PARISHIONERS 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST 
Help us keep our above prayer list current.     
You may add a name to the list by calling  

the church office at 638-2647 or e-mailing us at 
stwilliamschurch@comcast.net. 

TELEPHONE & EMAIL PRAYER LINE 
NAME IS NOT IN BULLETIN 

St. William Prayer Line is a group of people 
who pray daily for the intentions received from 

voice mails left at 638-4287 or by email at 
stwilliamsprayerline@gmail.com. 

Mario Artesiano, John Austin, 
TSB, Lois Baker, Nicole 
Beckett, Gail Blanda, Tom-
mye Cashin, Sal Cenicola, 
H.C., Patti Cundiff, Mark Da-
vis, Barbara DeRatto, John 
Fedak, Mary Ann Ferguson, 

Rebecca Gaylor, Tom Grace, Jacqueline 
Grady, John Grady, Keith Griffin, John 
Grimsley, Aspen Harris, Fred Hegeman, John 
Helton, Cheryl & Larry Hutchinson, Mark Kel-
so,  Edward & Sharon Kirk, Timothy Kite, Ben 
Koreski, Kathleen Koreski, Alan & Lydia 
Kozak, H.L., Lucy Loehle, Ruth Elizabeth 
Melvin, Anna Grace Mallon, George Metz, 
Nancy Moore, Nina & Ralph Murphy, Gail 
Nick, Ed Nickey, Fran Owen, John Parkins, 
Frank Paul, Nell Pidgeon, MJR, Patricia Reil-
ly, A.J. Salimando, Richard Schmidt, Gordy 
Seaman, Douglas Seaman, Richard Sed-
lacek, Michael Smith, Mike Stefanik, Richard 
Wineman, Herman Woodard, Charlie Yodor 
and our service men and women. 

 "Tell and I forget. 
Teach me and I remember. 

Involve me and I learn." 
- Benjamin Franklin  

Offertory Stewardship 
 

APRIL 12, 2020 - $10,385.00 (APRIL 14, 2019 - $14,405.00) 
 PARISHIONER ENVELOPES/CHECKS - 97 

CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES - $35.00 
HOLY PLACES IN PALESTINE - $220.00 

PRIESTS RETIREMENT - $1260.00 
CATHOLIC HOME MISSIONS - $55.00 

 
CAPITAL CAMPAIGN TO DATE 

    Goal - $2,162,000              Received - $2,054,101.66 
  

MONSIGNOR JOHN A. KENNEALLY SCHOLARSHIP FUND - $52,550 
 

Are you good at making people feel welcome? 
When you meet someone new, like a new neighbor, a new work 

colleague or a new parishioner, do you make them feel at home? 
Many of us can probably do a much better job at this. 

When we make people feel welcome, we make them feel like they are 
included instead of being excluded. 

We are made for relationships – with God and each other.  
A simple “hello” and a smile goes a long way.  

Dear St. William,  

Thank you for being our vaca-
tion church and bringing 
God to us each week.   We 
love your church, your choir 
and all the lovely people. 
 Dennis & Barbara Roys 

The Diocese of Savannah has begun 
#FaithIsAlwaysOpen as a way for all our pa-
rishioners to feel connected during this time 
when they feel so isolated.   Our parish has 
been invited to participate by sending pictures 
and stories of their new normal:  the usually 
busy family that now has time to say grace 
before each meal, the youth and young adults participating in virtual con-
ferences, and the family or individual who watches daily Mass before be-
ginning their day.  Click www.diosav.org/faith to stay connected, learn 
more about #FaithIsAlwaysOpen, and submit pictures and stories, and 
bring our diocese closer together! 

 PRAYER 

          REQUESTS We are so proud of the Sew & So group and 
their friends who had the supplies and the 
connections to make and distribute well over 
2000 face masks during this time of need.  
We can’t THANK YOU enough.  They are still 
in need of fabric, thread, and elastic.  The la-
dies will be glad to pick up your donations 
from your front porch or other designated lo-

cation. Call Woodra 638-4782.or Sue 634-2811.   Thank you 

This Wednesday, April 22, is the 50th anniver-
sary of Earth Day and is the first ever Digital 
Earth Day!  The USCCB’s statement this year is 
that “We show  our respect for the Creator by 
our stewardship of creation.  Care for the 
earth  is not just an Earth Day slogan, it is a re-

quirement of our faith.  We are  called to protect people and the planet, 
living our faith in relationship with  all of God’s creation.  This environ-
mental challenge has fundamental moral and  ethical dimensions that 
cannot be ignored.”  
 This week take the time to make your observance of Earth Day a 
truly Catholic experience.  Give praise to our Creator, contemplate the 
wonders of God’s Creations, Pray, create a “Mary Garden”, read and 
study documents on caring for God’s creations, learn about the lives 
of Saints Francis of Assisi and Katerina Tekakwitha, “Go Green.” Send 
us pictures and let us know how you and your family are caring for 
God’s earth.  
Read Global Climate Change - A Plea for Dialogue, Purdence and the 
Common Good.   

https://www.diosav.org/faith
http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/human-life-and-dignity/environment/global-climate-change-a-plea-for-dialogue-prudence-and-the-common-good.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/issues-and-action/human-life-and-dignity/environment/global-climate-change-a-plea-for-dialogue-prudence-and-the-common-good.cfm


PARISH ACTIVITIES THIS WEEK 
 

LIVE STREAMING MASS! 
 

Daily and Sunday Masses will be cele-
brated in private by the priests and live 
streamed on our youtube channel, 
StWilliamonSSI.   

 

Daily Masses at 8:15am 
 

Sunday Masses at 8:00am (Fr. Peter) and 
    10:30am (Monsignor Kenneally) 

 

To be able to participate in these Masses from home, 
you can click on either the red youtube icon above or  
go to the parish website, www.stwill.net.  Then go to 
the Live Streaming tab.  Click on the blue link 
StWilliamonSSI, and select either the LIVE Mass or 
any of the recordings.  

DIOCESAN DIRECTIVES & COVID 19 UPDATES 
 

New as of April 4, 2020: 
 

1.  The Parish Office is reducing its hours. The 
office will be open Monday-Friday, 8:30am to 
12:30pm.  Staff will be remotely working from home 
after 12:30pm. 
2. The Church will be closed and locked.   We do 
not want to be the reason that our faithful will be 
tempted to violate the Shelter at Home order of our 
duly elected officials.  Please, if you have keys to the 
church as some do, do not go against the wishes of 
the Diocese and enter the church.  If you need some-
thing from the church, call the office. 

 

Continuing: 
 

 There are NO PUBLIC MASSES celebrated in any 
parish churches or missions in the Diocese of Savan-
nah. 

 Please continue to support our parish church through 
online giving on our website, by mail.  We also now 
have donation boxes in the church and at the office for 
your convenience.  

 If there is a need for Reconciliation or Anointing of the 
Sick, Last Rites or if there is a death, call Fr. Peter at 
(985) 516-9088.  Leave a message if he does not an-
swer. He will get back to you as soon as possible.  

 
These Directives are subject to change based on the  flu-
idity of the situation.  Updates will be posted on our web-
site, stwill.net, in the weekly bulletin and emailed.  If you 
have any questions, please call the church office and we 
will do our best to assist you, 638-2647. 

Sunday and weekday Masses are celebrated 
privately by priests and Mass intentions are 
being honored.  However, the Tuesday, 6pm  
and Saturday, 5:30pm, Masses are not being 
celebrated.  If you have requested a Mass in-
tention for either of those times, you may call 

the office to reschedule.  There are several available 
openings for Mass Intentions.  If you would like to have 
a Mass said for someone, please call the office. 

STEWARDSHIP MOMENT 

SECOND SUNDAY - APRIL 19, 2020 

The Christian steward approaches life 
with an “Easter vision” rooted in grati-
tude for the salvation our Lord has won 
for us through His death and Resurrec-
tion. Today’s readings on this Divine 
Mercy Sunday teach us how this ap-
proach plays out in daily life and re-
mind us that we can have complete 
trust in the mercy of God to lead us, 
step-by-step, to heaven.  

 Certainly, it is challenging to live for heaven when the 
things of the earth — job stress, family crisis, health trou-
bles, political strife — loom large on the horizon. We can 
find ourselves becoming cynical like the Apostle, Thomas, 
in our Gospel passage today — until he had an encounter 
with the merciful Savior. We all recall the famous line from 
Thomas, who was not present with the other Apostles dur-
ing Jesus’ first appearance after the Resurrection. Beaten 
down by the events of the last several days, Thomas re-
fuses to believe that the others had indeed “seen the Lord” 
as they claimed.   
 Thomas stubbornly declares he would not believe their 
story about the Lord unless he placed his finger into the 
nailmarks and his hand into His side. Yet, these doubts did 
not repel our Lord. Our merciful Lord saw that beneath the 
hubris in Thomas’ statement were pain and disappoint-
ment. Our Lord is mercy itself. And so He did not condemn 
Thomas, but calmed his doubts and fears, and allowed 
Thomas to actually touch those Sacred Wounds. What 
amazing grace.  
 When we are tempted to give in to doubts to the faith 
for whatever the reason, all we need to do is seek the Lord 
— in prayer, in the sacraments, through the encourage-
ment of our Christian communities — and just as He did 
for Thomas, our Lord will mercifully restore our Easter vi-
sion and fill us with His joy and peace. 
The Catholic Steward & Catholic Stewardship Consultants  

Our Dear St. William Parish Family, 
 We thank you so much for your generosity. Even in the 
face of all you are struggling with, you are amazing! 
We sincerely thank you for your continued support of our 
parish. 

The Easter 2020 Word Among Us, and The Little White 
Book - Six-minute Reflections on the Sunday Gospels of 
Easter are available in baskets in the foyer of the parish 
hall.   

 The Cathedral of St. John the Baptist live stream 
Mass on Sundays at 10am at savannahcathedral.org. 
Click here to watch. 
 EWTN airs Mass on television daily.  See ewtn.com/

tv/schedule for a schedule or click here to watch. 
 Bishop Robert Barron streaming daily Mass. Click 

here to go to the youtube channel. 

Sympathy & prayers are extended . . . 
 to Henny DuMortier and family, upon the death of her 
husband, PAUL DUMORTIER.  
 May his soul and all the souls of the faithful departed 
rest in peace. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFTah7mkVbXU3YMBu9c00Jg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFTah7mkVbXU3YMBu9c00Jg
https://secure.accessacs.com/access/oglogin.aspx?sn=109650
http://stwill.net
https://www.catholicsteward.com/blog/
https://www.catholicsteward.com/blog/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFTah7mkVbXU3YMBu9c00Jg
https://wau.org/
https://savannahcathedral.org/
https://www.ewtn.com/tv/watch-live
https://www.youtube.com/user/wordonfirevideo


APRIL IS CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION MONTH 

We are all part of a larger culture of protection and healing within the Church.  As members of this culture, we value 
the prevention of abuse and the support of those who have been abused.  Each one of us can play an important role 
in strengthening this culture.   For example, we can better prevent abuse by ensuring that the signs of abuse are iden-
tified and reported. Noticing these warning signs, taking them seriously, and reporting them could prevent abuse in the 
future.  Even when we witness inappropriate behavior or something that just doesn’t seem quite right, we must report 
our concerns through the appropriate channels.  The USCCB has offered these Ten Tips for Protecting Children 
and Offering Outreach to Victims/Survivors. 
Abuse Hotline Number: To report abuse of a minor by a Diocese of Savannah employee or volunteer, call the abuse 
hotline number at 888-357-5330 or the Office for the Protection of Children and Young People, 912-201-4074. The 
diocesan policy on sexual abuse of minors, is available at  www.diosav.org/childyouthprotection. 

WHAT WE ARE DOING 
 

What’s being done in our own diocese to help vic-
tims/survivors of abuse, and protect children, 
youth and the vulnerable? 

• We report all allegations of abuse directly to 
law enforcement and cooperate with civil au-
thorities on all investigations. 

• Our diocese has a designated Victim Assis-
tance Coordinator whose primary role is to 
accompany survivors and provide resources 
for their healing journey. 

• We also have an independent review board, 
consisting primarily of lay members. The role 
of the review board is to review allegations 
and make a recommendation to the bishop 
regarding the suitability for ministry.  

• We train adults on how to maintain a safe en-
vironment by using the VIRTUS training pro-
gram.  

• We train minors in parish religious education 
programs and in Catholic schools to identify 
warning signs of abuse and inappropriate be-
havior, as well as how to report abuse. 

• By following all of our diocesan policies and 
procedures to create safe environments, we 
can maintain a culture of protection and heal-
ing.  

The Diocese of Savan-
nah is committed to 
providing safe environ-
ments and fostering 
continuous improvement 
in every organization that sponsors activities and/or pro-
vides services to children and youth.   Listed below are the 
minimum requirements that must be met by any adult (age 
18 or over) who works/volunteers in a Diocese of Savan-
nah Church, School or Social Service Agency AND comes 
into contact with any youth (under age 18) during the 
course of their ministry. 
 

• Attendance at the VIRTUS “Protecting God ’s Children 
for Adults (PGCA)” Training  
 

• Registration of the above training on the web-
site www.virtusonline.org . Registration is preferred 
prior to the class but can be completed after the class.  
 

• A National Criminal Background check, a check of the  
Sex Offender’s Registry, and (preferred) a verification 
of the Social Security Number at least once every five 
years 

 

• Read the Diocesan “Code of Conduct” and agree to its 
terms by signing the back page and turning it into your 
church or school 

 

• Completing the “Safe Environment Refresher Training” 
on the VIRTUS website if it has been five years or 
more since attending the PGCA class.  

 

For more information, please go to the Diocese of Savan-
nah’s website.  Click here for the direct link  https://
diosav.org/childyouthprotection  
Diocesean Code of Conduct  
Form for Background Check   
Safe Environment Refresher Training   

If you have any questions, please contact Nancy Power, Director 
of Religious Education at 638-2651 or powernancy@comcast.net. 

VIRTUS will soon be doing its annual audit, to 
make sure everyone serving in a ministry is cur-
rent with a background check and SERT.  This 
includes Ushers, Lectors, Eucharist Minsters 
etc.)   
 

So, while everyone has time, please log onto 
your Virtus.org account and make sure your 
background check, and SERT (Safe Environ-
ment Refresher training) are up to date. 
 

If you have forgot your log in information, call 
Joan Altmeyer at (912) 201-4100. Ext 4074 

http://www.usccb.org/about/communications/bishops-resources/upload/10-tips-bulletin-insert.pdf
http://www.usccb.org/about/communications/bishops-resources/upload/10-tips-bulletin-insert.pdf
http://www.diosav.org/childyouthprotection
http://www.virtusonline.org/
https://diosav.org/childyouthprotection
https://diosav.org/childyouthprotection
http://stwill.net/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/Diocesean-Code-of-Conduct.pdf
http://stwill.net/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/Form-for-Background-Check.pdf
http://stwill.net/wp-content/uploads/2018/06/Safe-Environment-Refresher-Training.pdf
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